
Stay Connected 
Website: stedwardandstpaul.org 

Email: stedwardlongville@yahoo.com 
 

Mailing Address 
St. Edward’s & St. Paul’s 

P.O. Box 38 / 4905 State Hwy 84 
Longville, MN 56655 

 

Phone Numbers 
Office………………………..218-363-2799 
Rectory……………………...218-363-3498 

 

Office Hours 
Mon. Tue. & Fri.      9:00am-1:00pm 

 

St. Edward’s, Longville  
 Mass Schedule 

Rosary—One half hour before Masses 
Confessions - Saturday ................ 3:00pm  

or by appointment 
Saturday ........................................ 4:00pm 
Sunday ............................................ 8:30am 

Daily Mass 
Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday  

Mass ................................................ 8:30am 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 
1 Hour following Daily Mass 

 

St. Paul’s, Remer 
Mass Schedule 

Rosary—One half hour before Masses 
Confessions before/after Sunday Mass  

or by appointment. 
Sunday .......................................... 10:30am 

Daily Mass— 

Thursday  
Mass ................................................ 8:30am  

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 
1st Thursday of the Month  

9AM—10 PM 
 

Prayer List  
If you, or someone you know or love, 

have a prayer need, please contact:  
 Dianne Hipsher at 218-363-2969 

``Welcome to the Catholic Churches of 

 Saint Edward’s   & Saint Paul’s 
Longville, MN          September 19,  2021        Remer, MN 

Spiritual Communion 
   My Jesus, I believe that You are truly present in the Most 
Blessed Sacrament. I love You above all things.  Since I am             

unable now to receive You sacramentally, come spiritually into 
my heart and stay with me forever.        Amen 

Saint Vincent de Paul 
Saint Rose of Lima Conference                          

Longville/Remer 



2  St. Edward’s                 Longville, Minnesota 

     

Weekday Masses 
 

Monday,  September  20~  No Mass 
Tuesday,  September 21 -  Bob Kubista  + 
Wednesday,  September 22 -   Evie Zenner  + 
Thursday,  September 23 -  Barbara Peterson  + 
Friday,  September 24 -  Health of   
               Lavertta Holter 
Weekend Masses 
Saturday,  September  25 
Saint Edward’s -  Health of Pauline Holter 
 

Sunday,  September 26 
Saint Edward’s -   Pro Populo    
Saint Paul’s -  Dennis Schloeder  + 

GOSPEL MEDITATION -  ENCOURAGE DEEPER         
UNDERSTANDING OF SCRIPTURE                                                       
25th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

There is something about being first. Whether it be first in 
line, first to be picked for the team, or the first one to finish 
their work, great satisfaction is achieved. Our egos love             
being first. It somehow sets us apart from everyone else, 
gives us a sense of pride and positions us to feel better than 
others. When we are first, we can glory in our efforts, skills, 
and achievements. Isn’t that what really matters? After all, 
we are taught from a very young age to be proficient, stay 
on top, be the best at what we do, and win the praise and 
esteem of others. This is the stuff that makes us successful 
and provides us with a comfortable, satisfying life. 

Jesus wants none of it. All of the details we anguish over 
mean little to the kingdom of God. You want to be first? 
Then, be a servant and welcome a child. All of this is the  
opposite of our often vehement pursuits. If we are serious 
about following Jesus and living the Gospel, then we must 
put the needs of others before our own. If we continue to 
listen only to the noise of the world, we are going to                            
continue to believe the illusions we inherit. Those illusions 
come in many forms, but all have things in common: me  
before you, being on top and not the bottom, us versus 
them, personal security over universal harmony and peace. 
When are we going to learn that always striving to be the 
best and first is an empty pursuit in our struggle for                            
happiness? While satisfying our ego with this momentary 
boost of esteem may feel good for a moment, is it what we 
really desire? 

If we can break from the world’s noise and create a space of 
sacred silence in our lives, we can begin to listen and see 
that we are being called in another direction. What we really 
desire is not the bolstering of our egos but the innocence we 
lost somewhere along the way. When we can be playful, 
joyful, and even somewhat carefree, life is good. We want 
our relationships to work, a place to call home, and to live 
peaceful lives with our sisters and brothers. Only a servant 
can do this. The servant’s prayer seeks to detach from                 
self-concern in order to be used by God. Rather than worry-
ing about being first and coming out on top, we can be in-
spired, guided, empowered, and led to do good works. Stop 
worrying about being first and put greater energy into               
feeling joy.                                                        

Women’s Council of St. Edward’s  
Meets on the 2nd Wednesday                                           

of each month @ 9 AM.   
Next Meeting – October 13th  

 

St. Paul’s Ladies Council                                            
Meets on 2nd Tuesday                              

every other month @ 4 PM 
Next Meeting - November 9th 

Readings for the week of                               
 September 19, 2021                            
Sunday: Wis 2:12, 17-20/Ps 54:3-4, 5, 6-8 
  [6b]/Jas 3:16—4:3/Mk 9:30-37 
Monday: Ezr 1:1-6/Ps 126:1b-2ab, 2cd-3, 
  4-5, 6 [3]/Lk 8:16-18                
Tuesday: Eph 4:1-7, 11-13/Ps 19:2-3, 4-5 
  [5]/Mt 9:9-13                                     
Wednesday: Ezr 9:5-9/Tb 13:2, 3-4a, 
 4befghn, 7-8 [1b]/Lk 9:1-6     
Thursday: Hg 1:1-8/Ps 149:1b-2, 3-4, 
 5-6a and 9b [cf. 4a]/Lk 9:7-9      
Friday: Hg 2:1-9/Ps 43:1, 2, 3, 4 [5]/
 Lk 9:18-22                                                       
Saturday: Zec 2:5-9, 14-15a/Jer 31:10, 
 11-12ab, 13 [cf. 10d]/Lk 9:43b-45 
Next Sunday: Nm 11:25-29/Ps 19:8, 10, 
 12-13, 14 [9a]/Jas 5:1-6/ 
 Mk 9:38-43, 45, 47-48                              

Spiritual Direction  
Appointments can be made, no 
cost, free donation to the parish  
if chosen.                                             
Contact Ellen at 763-913-1485 



Remer, Minnesota           St. Paul’s 3 

Prayer Shawl Ministry 
If someone you know is ill, depressed, dying, is 

in counseling,  lonely, is going  into a nursing 
home;   anyone who is in   need of our   prayers,  

love and care.      

            
Contact  the  parish  office at  

218-363-2799   
                       

First Friday Mass 
St. Edward’s 

Adoration 7:30 am 
Benediction & Mass 8:30am 

 

First Saturday Mass 
St. Edward’s 
Rosary 8:00 am 
Mass 8:30 am 

 Home Visitors Ministry                     
are privileged to bring Holy  

Communion to parishioners who 
are homebound or for any      

reason unable to attend Mass on 
Sundays. If you know someone 
in need of this  Ministry, please 

contact   Sharon Thole  at          
218-363-3811 

Here to Serve You 
Saint Edward’s and Saint Paul’s Parishes 

Pastor….…………….…..Father Keith Bertram 
Deacon……….……………...…….Mike Knuth 
Spiritual Director……………...….Ellen Leger 
Secretary/Bookkeeper….….…..…..Deb Stock 
Website Advisor…….…..……..Pat Bettenberg 

Joint Pastoral Council 
Saint Edward’s   Saint Paul’s 
  Diane Hipsher               Pat Bettenberg 
Needs 2 members                        Elizabeth Frick                            
    Jerry James

             

Finance Council 
Saint Edward’s          Saint Paul’s 

Phyllis Eck —Trustee             Ted Frick –Trustee                
Jim Carey —Trustee                ****- Trustee 

          
  Janice Prucha             Sue Bettenberg 
    Pat Boen   Jerry James 

     Dale Gregory       Doris Gish 
          Sharon Thole                            Alan Rajdl  
       Roseanne Gregory                Tony Collins  
            Jenn Spartz  Mike Baltus           

Deanery Vocation Ministry 
Father Keith Bertram     Rod Schloesser            

Larry and Diane Holter       Bob Bechtel 

    Saint Vincent de Paul /              
Saint Rose of Lima Conference  
  Longville/Remer                                
In today’s Gospel Jesus called the Twelve, and 
said to them, “If anyone wishes to be first, he 
shall be the last of all and the servant of all.” 
Taking a child, he placed it in their midst, and 
putting his arms around it,  he said to them, 
“Whoever receives one child such as this in my 
name,  receives me; and whoever receives me, 
receives not me but the One who  sent me.” 
Your gift to the Society of St. Vincent de Paul 
will help hungry children feel the arms of Je-
sus around them.       

Next meeting:                                                  
You are welcome to join us!                  
September 21, 2021                                    
1 PM at St. Paul’s  

Saint Vincent de Paul Poor Boxes are 
now installed in both churches.  Please 
consider a  donation of change or use an envelope for a 

recorded donation.  Thank you.  
     

 Saint Paul’s Collection 

September 6-12, 2021 
Envelopes                 $                   870.00 
Plate      $                   173.00      

UCA      $                   210.50 

Catholic Home     $                   100.00 
Building Fund        $               1,750.00 

Grotto       $          25.00 
Disaster 2021           $                        1.00 

Father Daniel      $             4,200.00 

St. Edward’s Collection 

 September 6-12, 2021 
Envelopes               $                2,670 .00 
Plate                           $                      128.00 

UCA                     $                     442.00 

Catholic Home     $           85.00 

EVERYDAY STEWARDSHIP -             
RECOGNIZE GOD IN YOUR ORDINARY MOMENTS                  

  The View from the Back of the Line                                 
Have you known that person? The one who leaves every person 
they encounter feeling a little more blessed for having met them? 
They’re the friend you can count on when nothing is going well. 
They’re the one who’s always “doing” for others. They’re never 
gossiping or sniping or complaining.    
 We wonder how they do it, how they have it in them. We’re 
a little envious, even if we don’t let ourselves acknowledge it.
 That, folks, is what the view is like from the front of the 
line, gazing at those suckers in the way back and wondering why 
they’re smiling so much.     
 We’ve all been at the front of a line and felt no shame about 
it. We show up early, we put in the time and the legwork, and we 
“earn” whatever it is we came for — sports tickets, the latest Apple 
product, whatever. That’s how it works here on Earth, where the 
fastest win the race, the fittest survive and the first shall be first,  
always.        
 It’s exactly why stewardship is such a tall order. Steward-
ship calls us to play by the rules of another kingdom — one where 
the richest have the least amount in their bank accounts and the  
happiest don’t seem to have anything to show for it, at least               
materially.       
 If you have a person in your life who always seems happy 
“doing” for others, it’s because by a boatload of God’s grace, they 
play by the rules of the other place.                                      
 Watch and take notes — and don’t be afraid to join them at 
the back of the line.   — Tracy Earl Welliver, MTS    


